Publiéhed quarterly by the Parish Council and delivered to every house in thé village.

VALP UPDATE: NEW SETTLEMENT
POSTPONED - FOR NOW

AVDC have published the latest draft of the Vale of Aylesbury Local Plan (VALP) for a final round of consultation

before the Plan is sent to the Government'’s planning inspector for examination in public (EIP) early in 2018. VALP
sets out development and land use proposals for the period 2013-2033, so is already late. VALP includes the
assessment of population, housing and employment needs not only within the District, but also overspill needs from |
neighbouring Districts as required under the “duty to cooperate”.

What does the latest draft say?

e The overall number of new homes to be built across the Vale in the period 2013-2033 is 28,830
(down from 33,000 in the 2016 consultation). The new figure includes 8,000 homes to help Chiltern, .
South Bucks and Wycombe District Councils under the duty to cooperate. “f

® 75% of new homes will be in the 5 strategic settlements, with 1,050 in Haddenham on the 3 sites above,fplus
smaller developments at Dollicott and Stanbridge Rd (about half of the total Vale-wide need has already I
translated into site approvals). |

* The new settlement proposal of 4,500 homes in or near Haddenham is no longer in the Plan. BUT AVDC says it
expects a new settlement to form part of an early review of the Plan, which could be as soon as 2 years '
after adoption.

The story so far: 2014 %ﬁl"temRHogse
¢ 1st version of Plan thrown out by EIP inspector, H a?i?eenhg; .
mainly for insufficient housing growth and failing on Bucks 9 !
HP17 8BY i

“duty to cooperate”.
e This draft had 100 new homes in Haddenham.
e AVDC returns to the drawing board and re-starts
entire process.
2015

* “Issues & Options” consultation stage shows
Haddenham as a “strategic settlement”
(along with Aylesbury, Buckingham, Wendover and
Winslow) getting 50% growth of about 1000 homes.
e The Parish Council (PC) submitted detailed objection
to strategic settlement status.

Inside this isSU€:

Walk or Cycle?
Il?l:dvc?:nham Vi!;age Society
rfest 2017
gl!r:r:d ownership Hom|,e“s-;:re
Haddenham Medical Cel

ham U A &
n:gg::ham Churches - December “

The Haddenham Mummers ’ v

« Mini-Plots
lotment News: M|!1|
flla‘:ldenham \Wassail
Newsletter Survey

01844 292266 |

www.haddenham-osteopath.co.uk |

www.haddenham—bucks—pc._go!.uk facebook.com/HaddenhamParishCouncil




VALP UPDATE: NEW SETTLEMENT POSTPONED ~ FOR NOW

2016
e Draft issued for public consultation still shows
Haddenham as a “strategic settlement” with 1050
new homes (mostly on 3 large sites Aston Rd,
Airfield, Churchway) AND is first choice for a new
settlement of at least 4,500 homes, with more in
later years. A

® The PC organised a public meeting attended by
200 villagers, distributed two newsletiers to all
households, and submitted a detaited 9 page
response. :

s Jutline planning permission granted for both
Airfield and Aston Rd sites (the /atter following
public inquiry defended by the PC).

s Neighbourhood Plan’s housing chapter quashed
at judicial review brought by hostile developer and
not defended by AVDC.

2017

¢ Final draft issued prior to EIF in 2018, followed by
any modification and formal adoption in late 2018.

Why is early review likely?

e Government is proposing a new national method of
calculating housing need which in Aylesbury Vale
could mean a 55% uplift to the current figure.

s GGovernment is proposing a new delivery test to
ensure Councils and developers actually delive
on site.

e

® The broadly-defined Oxford to Cambridge corridor,
including Milton Keynes and much of
Buckinghamshire, is seen as a major economic and
housing growth area, not least by the new National
Infrastructure Commission (MIC). The NIC has
already stated its preference for major growth at
Haddenham & Thame, and at Winsfow. The NIC
recently shortlisted 4 consortia to prepare concept
growth proposals for the Oxford-Cambridge
corridor. Their ideas can be seen with videos on the
NIC web-site; one video in particular imagines a
future for Haddenham & Thame through to 2055.
Although oniy concepts, they do show the pressure
for development in our area and current thinking.
Watch this space.

\What is the current consultation about?

e The Plan is open for public comment from 2nd
November to 14th December

» At this stage, comments should focus only on
soundness and legal compliance (fe that due
process has been followed)

* Comments will be collated and passed directly to
the EIP inspector (rather than used to modify the
draft Plan)

s There is an on-line portal and process for making
comments with guidance

Go to:

www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/valp-proposed-submission

Had@ﬁenha

Community Vehicle
Enabling Travel for All
Free local travel for the disabied.

If you have difficulty accessing public or private
transport, there is now a free local service which

could help you. Our specially adapted vehicle can
carry up to two wheelchair passengers, with easy
assisted access and safe door-to-door travel
alongside our trained drivers. We can help with
visits to relatives, shops or hairdressers,
as well as to clinics and hospitals.

To find out more, to book a journey in “Carrie”,
or to help by joining our team of drivers,
please contact our coordinator on 07495 366779
or email us at haddenhamcv@gmail.com

The service is free of charge to clients living in
Haddenham and surrounding villages. -

Journeys must be booked in advance.




Do you Walk or Cycle?

Haddenham Safe Walking & Cycling Group has been
working hard on your behalf in 2017 to improve
conditions on our country footpaths and to provide

cycleways which can be used by wheelchairs,
buggies, young children and pedestrians.

WALKING: We have replaced 5 stiles with kissing
gates on the footpath to Chearsley from the airfield.
One farmer has spurned our offer of a free gate to
replace his stile on the A418. The stile has now gone
but instead he has wired up an old farm gate which
requires athletic prowess to scale. BCC have
requested him to put in a new stile. On the path to
Thame via Kingsey, another daunting gate has been
replaced by a special field gate, which can be locked
closed, but has a self-latching pedestrian gate
embedded within it. It proved very difficult to install
but all problems were overcome by Bill Piers who had
to get a bespoke galvanised spacer/adapter. This
gate has been paid for by donation from the

Ramblers, OCG, the Clark family and Andrew Gordon.

Lands Improvement have paid for more signs on the
permissive path on the airfield and David Eining
Contracting, of Thame, have generously given more
than £600 for new signs for all the footpaths between
Haddenham and Thame. Delivery expected soon.
We are trying to complete the Round Haddenham
Circular Walk and only 400m is now missing.

Jim Robinson has taken over from Peter Gulland as
our local ‘path checker’. He keeps an eye on
damaged gates & stiles which stop us using the
footpaths, ploughed up paths and any other path
problems in the area around Haddenham. He needs
your help. if you discover a problem, first, take a
photo of it and then click on:
http://transportforbucks.net/report-it-prow.aspx. (The
online system makes it easy for you to identify the
path number, it appears automatically when you click
on the site of your discovery,) Then you can upload
your photo. Credit is due to Jim, Brian Bowman and
Bill Piers in particular, for their work on walking - =
improvements. .

CYCLING: the procedure to get the Cycleway to
Thame is moving at its usual glacial pace. Both OCC
& BCC have together funded Sustrans to contact all
landowners on the potential route via Thame Road
and the A418. Only after this is completed, (perhaps
by Chrfstmasg) can the route be planned in detail, yet
another feasibility study be done by Transport for
Bucks (expensive) and official consultations begin.
Don't hold your breath, but we will not let this one go.

- | would fike to thank all members of the Group for

- their help and support. Cynthia Floud, Chair,
Haddenham Safe Walking & Cycling Group *

New Haddenham U3A Interest Group

Haddenham U3A (“University of the Third Age”)
continues to attract more interest - membership has
now grown to over 400! Formed in 2001 and part of
a network of over 1000 branches across the UK,
Haddenham U3A offers a wide range of social and
learning opportunities to retired and semi-retired people.

Membership, just £16 annually, gives access to
monthly lectures and over thirty interest groups
meeting regularly. These include

» Activities - walking, cycling, Tai Chi, golf, dance
* Study - language classes, ecology, local history
* Hobbies - photography, gardening, wine tasting
o Arts - opera, film, music appreciation, book groups

Visits — theatre, industrial sites,
UK and overseas holidays

Now, a new group, “Out with Friends” is proving
extremely popular and it seems io be meefing a very
real need within our community.

Specifically set up for members who are on their own
and who want to socialize, the group aims to enable
members to meet and share interests with others,
enjoying events, outings and visits together in small
or larger groups.

The more established “Technical” group appeals to
those with interests in engineering, industry, transport,
science and technology. Destinations for recent visits
have included the BMW Mini plant, Docklands Light
Railway HQ, the London Bridge station rebuild and
the Hydraulics Research Laboratory. New group
members are always welcome. "

Those joinin%can immediately participate in these, or
any of the other interest groups.

Full details of membership and all other aspects of
Haddenham U3A can be found at -

www.bucksvoice.net/u3ahaddenham/joining-u3a

or contact Chris Collins, U3A Membership Secretary
on 01844 291909 or email
membership@haddenhamula.co.uk.

Allotment 'News: Mini-Plots

Over the last few months a number of
people have asked about small plots.:
We recognise that for many people a -

5-pole plot (125 square metres) is a lot to manage, or

they have never had an allfotment and just want to try
one. So, we are going to try offering mini-allotments.:
The plots will be aproximately 5 metres by 2 metres.:
We hope to have them up and ready for planting in.:
the Spring. The price will be £9.00 per year. . - =

Ef'peoi:])le take on a mini-piot, but later want a larger
one, they can have one as it becomes available. '

If your are interested in a mini-plot, could you let me"

- know as'we need to have an idea of how many to =&
prepars. [
“Hoping that as mariy people as possible can get. .

enjoyment from allotments: e
Alison Watt (secretary to the Haddenham Allotments)

haddenhamallotments@hotmail.com o o
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Haddenham Medical Centre ”
Winter 2017 Bk 8

Christmas is almost upon us so please order your ™
repeat medication to ensure you have sufficient
medication to cover you over the Christmas period.

PLEASE REMEMBER TO ORDER YOUR
PRESCRIPTIONS AT LEAST 48 HOURS BEFORE
THEY ARE REQUIRED

CHRISTMAS SURGERY HOURS
Friday 22nd December..... ... Normal opening
Saturday 23rd December
- Tuesday 26th December ........... inclusive — closed
Wednesday 27th December..... . Normal opening
Thursday 28th December.._........ Nermal opening
Friday 29th December.......... ~.....Nermal opening
Saturday 30th December 2017

.- Monday 1st January 2018 ... inclusive — closed
Tuesday 3rd January 2018 ... ... Normal opening

Community Orchard

The Community
Orchard was
fficially opened
n Saturday

1st October.

area was the
esidue of the
arrar Bell field
 which was given
to the Parish Council by Rectory Homes when a
planning application for it to be used for additional
properties was refused. A consensus amongst the
villagers in 2014 came down in favour of the area to
be used as a community orchard.

The layout was based on old varieties of fruit ripening
early-to-late over an extended period, so that the fruit
can be enjoyed over several months of the year. In

addition, the fruit trees planted in co!umns were
demgned to be self-poilinating.

Bringing this project to fruition ﬁ.) has required the
hard work of a number of people, whose
contributions were noted on the day, and including
our own Parish Clerk, Sue Gilbert. We hope that
residents of Haddenham young and old will enjoy this
delightful new facility (and its output in due coursel).

Did you know? Avm’ ‘My Account’

Over 30,000 users have signed- up to AVDC' s online
customer account, ‘My Account’. You can use this to
pay/view your council tax, order new/rep!acement
bins, manage your details and much more. On -

. average it costs 0.17p per website visit to resolve a

query, compared to £5 per te!ephone caII and E14 for

e See www aylesburyva!edc gov. uk/myaccount

b

 for all that

W pe hold:hg its Christmas Caro
: _Sunday 17th Decembper. We a

'On Christmas day we. WIII Join' ur frien s at

S:.__h'appening in H'aidd_"én_l'l::lir’_h-Ei '

IF YOU NEED A DOCTOR IN AN EMERGENGCY
WHICH CANNOT WAIT UNTIL THE SURGERY 1S
OPEN AGAIN PLEASE RING 1-1-1

Travel Clinic

We remain challenged by the national shortage of
travel vaccine for Hepatitis A, Hepatitis B, Diptheria,
Tetanus, Polio and Pneumococcal.

This is a national problem and we do not currently
have any information as to when these vaccinas will
become available. Therefore we are unable to offer a
comprehensive travel clinic.

We will offer telephone appointments to discuss travel
vaccinations with Jenny Pullen on a Tuesday; Jenny

can then discuss your travel plans and advise you on
what you need.

Dates for your Diary &
Wednesday 6th December 2017 =
Patient Participation Group Meeting 7.00pm

Thursday 7th December 2017
Bucks Sensory Service Drop-in 10.00-12.00pm
Information on Hearing l.oss

d ____come_ along and j jO

taken by our mmtsfer Rev: Dr Romﬁl Micklam
followed by mince ptes and coffee/_tea ellowshi

Baptist Churchat 1 Chi‘!S

Thame at 10 SOa'

"Ch




. 01844 296174 or email dakeyd10@gmail.com .

nity_

Haddenham Village Society
The Haddenham Village Society hosts a range of
events, ranging from public meetings offering talks
and presentations of interest to local residents, to
escorted field path walks, themed concerts and
fundraising dinners. The Sociegx also organises
outings & excursions, runs fund-raising events,
supports community & activity groups and makes
representations on planning applications and other
issues affecting your village.

Forthcoming events include:

Saturday 2nd December. Witchert Chorale Concert ~
From Venice to Ipanema - 7:30pm St Mary’s Church
Haddenham

Wednesday 17th January. Annual General Meeting.
The Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer of the Village
Society will review the year’s activities and future
concerns. David Truesdale (Chairman of the
Haddenham Parish Council) will discuss those
planning and other issues, which will be of general
Interest to residents of the village.

Wednesday 21st February - Gay Beattie — “Wild
Flowers of Buckinghamshire”

Following the very successfui lecture last year on
Haddenham Birdlife it was decided to have a lecture
on the wild flowers which are prominent in this area of
the county. There will also be a guided wall fater in
the year to locate and identify interesting wild flowers
in the village surroundings. Children welcome.

Haddenham Wassail

The time around 12th night (after Christmas) is when
our fruit trees and gardens are at their most barren
and stores of last year’s harvest are getting used up.
This is when we look forward to the spring, new life
and fresh food from our gardens. This is also a time
when enlightened spirits go wassailing* to honour our
fruit frees and more generally our bountiful soil that
provides food and shelter.

The Haddenham Wassail party will be meetingon...~ -
Saturday 6 January at 4.30pm outside the bakery in Fort
End and will process up Baker’s Alley to the community
orchard off Townsend Green. We will visit a few trees**
around the orchard, call the traditional chant, make a bit
of noise to scare off the evil spirits, put some toast in
the branches of the trees (for the wrens of coursel), -
sprinkle a little cider around their roots (and maybe drink
a fittlel) and hope that 2018 gives a good a crop as
2017 (we've been overrun by apples in Haddenham: we
must have wassailed well last January!)
“ If you are coming, bring suitable footwear, warm
. clothes, a torch %t will be getting dark when we finish),
- something to make a noise (shofguns are traditional
- but two pieces of wood that clack together are more
practical — and less riskyl). It was rumoured that
someone might bring soime wassail cake...... ? Next
autumn you will be proud to think of your contribution
to a great harvest of fruit in cold dark January!
- ¥ Wassail derives from the old norse greeting Waes
- Hafll’ meaning ‘Be of Good Health’ to which the

' traditional response is ‘Drinc Haill’

. ™Contrary to sorme misconceptions; it is not
T i, necessary to wassail each tree as they are linked

“rinr underground by mitochondrial threads which pass

nutrients; and the wassaif spirit, between each ottier -

For further information contact David Lyons on i

Urgent: Shared Ownership Homes
for Local Residents

There are currently 4 terraced two bedroom shared
ownership houses on the Millway Furlong
development at Pegasus Way in that are available
now but which are still empty.

When new estates are built, they often include shared
ownership homes which are built with the hope that
they make housing available to iocal, typically
younger, residents at a more affordable price.

Sadly, the Housing Association managing the sales
have not yet had anyone with a local connection take
forward an application for the homes. Before the
homes are marketed more widely, we want to do all we
can to ensure that these homes 16 go to local people.

This is the iink to the property listings on
http://www.rightmove.co.ul/property-for-
sale/property-62045062.html

Hightown Homes are offering the properties at prices
from £165,000 (based on a 50% share of £330,000)
with monthly rent at £481.25 and monthly service
charge at £50.83, as well as £500 towards legal fees,

Please pass this on to anyone you know who may be
interested - these homes are built to help those
brought up in an area to stay local — spread the word!!

Newsletter Survey

The Parish Council is carrying out a review of the way it
communicates with residents. To help us improve our
communications we would be grateful if you could
spend a few minutes answering this short questionnaire.

Currently the newsletter is produced quarterly and
delivered to every house in the village by a group of
volunteers. We are considering reducing the size of the
Wblication and increasing the frequency to monthly.

e also think that many residents may prefer to receive
the newsletter electronically. As the village grows it is
likely to be more difficuit to distribute hard copies to
ever% household so we are considering reducing the
number of hard copies and making them available for
residents to pick up from various public places.

Do you regulatly read the

Village newslstter? [1yes [ no
Should the frequency be changed
fo monthly? Cyes [ no

if the newsletter was available online would o
you be happy fo access it in that way? [ vyes [ no

Would you like the newsletter to be sent
to you by email rather than hardcopy? [ yes [ no

Would you be happy to collect a hard
copy from a local public place? [1yes [ no.

Would you still need to have a copy delivered to your
home as you are unable to collect one? 7] yes no
What is your age? CO=18 018-30 [131-45

[146-65 [166-80 []>80

. Please return your completed survey to: -

Haddenham Parish Council, Parish Council Oﬁlce, i
Banks Park, Banks Road, haddenham HP17 8EE. =

The survey can be downloaded from haddenham- 3
bucks-pc.dov.uk and emailed to
haddenhampc@btconnect.com




Christmas starts herel

The 2017 Haddenham Winterfest will take
place on December 9th,

12.00pm to 5.00pm at the usual venue,
on Banks Park.

For the thirsty there will be 40 real ales on offer, all
from micro breweries within 35 miles of Haddenham,
as well as a dozen ciders, wine (mulfed and un-
mulled), phenomenal gins and plenty of other
offerings to suit ali tastes.

Artisan food stalls will satisfy the munchies as you are

entertained by 5 local bands and, of course, the
Haddenham Mummers will treat you to a masterclass
in thespianism!

As many of you will already know, the Winterfest has
a fun, party atmosphere - enjoyment is obligatory.
Winterfest is run by Haddenham Beer Festival Trust, a
charity who distribute income from both summer and
winter festivals to help support local groups and
organisations. To date over £240,000 has been raised
and distributed.

Advance tickets will soon be available from many
local outlets or please visit the website at
haddenhambeerfestival.co.uk to get special deals on
tickets and vouchers.

The Haddenham Mummers

The Haddenham Mummers will be back on tour this
Christmas with several dates during December.
Having raised over £3,000 for local causes and the
MPS charity this tightly drilled squad of highly skilled
actors will be performing the traditional Haddenham
Mummers play in the village and slsewhers, thrllhng
audiences new and old. .

The mummers play, a traditional tale of good versus
evil was first written down in the 1230s by Walter
Rose, a famous son of the village, author and skilled
carpenter. As well as his name living on in the village
hall meeting room, he also appears in the mummers
play, measuring up a corpse for a coffin. Over the years
the Haddenham Mummers have collected more than
£30,000 and been sponsored by Chiltern Railways..-.

This year performances include the Winterfest on:
Saturday 9th December, the village carol service on
Friday 15th December and the ‘in Village Tour' on
Friday 22nd December. See Haddenham.net and
posters around the village and in the library for further
details closer to the time! .. -

Haddenham Pamchlal Chantues grants

The trustees of the Haddenham_ Parochial Charities
are now inviting applications from the less fortunate
residents of the parish for gifts from the Joseph Franklin,
the Rev. John Willis and the Aims Corn charities. -

- The objects of the original bequests were to prowde
~+ bread and coal for the poor at Christmas, and seed-
. corm on Good Friday for the poor who did not -
7 othefwise receive alms. Nowadays the trustees make

. small gifts of monhey to ehglble addenham re5|dents
© by dividing the charities' annual income. The llst of

claimants is kept conﬂdentlai
- If you wish to apply, please collect and complete a

- form, now available in the Post Office, the Medical . .

fg'_Centre the Parish Office, and Bioomlng Frunty for
“return by Friday, December 1st.. o

Tl

Road Works Ahead

There will be severe disruption in the Station
Road/Church End area of Haddenham, starting on
17th November and potentially lasting until the end
of January 2018.

Thames Water is undertaking significant works which
are Improving our water pipes, substituting new
larger, stronger plastic pipes for the old ones.

The first phase of work is to result in the closure of
sections of Station Road between Townside and
Gibson Lane, from November 17th to December
22nd. Thames Water advise that between Saturday
December 23rd and Monday January 1st "all traffic
management will be removed". The road will then be
closed in Church End between the War Memorial and
the footpath to the lychgate from January 2nd to
26th. Traffic lights will be in operation at fimes at
various locations in Station Road/Church End
between the bottom of Townside and the footpath up
to the lychgate.

In addition, work is planned in the New Year which
will affect Thame Road from the area of the station to
the A418, with diversions likely to include Pegasus
Way for journeys to Thame, and other village roads
for journeys to Aylesbury.

Additionally, it is understood that resurfacing works
are planned for Aston Road in the New Year.

in short, alfow extra time for your journeys over the
next few months and please take care whether you
are driving, cycling or walking, as many of our village
roads are likely fo be even busier than usual.

Could you spare some time to help
run our Youth & Community Centre?

The Haddenham Youth & Community Centre is run by
a small group of volunteer trustees who took over

from Bucks Gounty Council a few years ago. We need
new trustees to safeguard the Centre's future, and
would love to hear from anyone prepared 1o give a

few hours a week, whether supporting the weekly
youth club, managing bookings, or sorting out :
occasional repairs, as well as contributing to quarterly
trustee meetings. Please contact Sue or Jane in the
Parish Office in the first instance on 292411.." -

lishing you all a
Merry Christmas
e
Happy New Year

from us all at &

The ﬁaddemham Pansh Soumul

fo - all that’s happening in Hadden am




PARISH COUNCIL

Margaret Aston ___Budnall Farm, Oxford Road, HPI17 8TS . . .. 291576 . .. margaretaston29@gmail.com -
Gill Bedding .............. 44 Wykeham Way, HPI7 8BX ... 875371 .. .. gill@sgbb.uk -
David O'Hanlon .22 Churchway, HP17 8AA ... ... 07956 465704 ... -davidohanlonuk@gmail.com
David Lyons ... . 6 Clerkenwell Cottages, Townside, HP|7 8R]..296174 ,_,,,,..‘DakeydIO@ mail.com '
Stephen Sharp __________ Woodend House, High Street, HPI17 8ER ... 290597 o stephsharp@aol.com "
David Truesdale .. .16 Church End, HPI7 8AE ... ... . . 291407 .. ... David. truesdale@btlnternet com
John Wheeler ... 5 Quakers Mede, HPI7 8EB ... . ... 296134 . .. .  jwheeler246@btinternet. com
Chris Young. ... ........ 50 Wykeham Way, HPI78BX. . .. ... 290269 ... ........chrisyoung65@gmail.com

Parish Office ... (Tuesday & Thursday mornings 09: 00-12. 00) 292411
Post: Parish Council Office, Banks Road, Haddenham, Bucks HP17 8EE..... haddenhampc@btconnect.com R
Alison Watt (Allotment Secretary) ...................................................................... 292544 .. haddenhamallotments@hotmail.com

DISTRICT & COUNTY COUNCIL L
Judy Brandis (AVYDC) Fort End House ... ... . 292484  Brian Foster (AVYDC)2 Slave Hifl ... . 290520
Michael Edmonds (AVDC) ... 208603 AVDC Switchboard ... 01296 585858
Clive Harriss {(BCC) 01296 614913 chamss@buckscc govuuk  BCC Highways on Call ... 0845 230 2882
BCC Switchboard ... S 01296 395000 http://www.bucksce.gov.uk S
TRAVEL

Arriva Buses Web Site: http://www.arrivabus.co.uk % ADULT LEARNING :
Traveline for bus, trains and coach information:0871 200 2233 Buckinghamshire Adult Learning: 0845 045 4040_
Chiltern Railways enquiry line:0845 600 5165 WEA West Bucks Villages Branch: 01296 748538'
http://www.chilternrailways.co.uk WEA Dayschools: 01865 768289 o

Haddenham Community Vehicle, haddenhamev@gmail.com 07495 366779

POLICE & CRIME

Neighbourhood Watch Jacky Stevens 292234 jacky@continental-cellulose.com
Police non-emergency crime reporting 101
Neighbourhood Policing Team 101

HaddenhamlLongCrendonNHPT @thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk :
You can contact us and/or make non-urgent reports of crime, anti-social behaviour, lost property, ete through our. -
website: www.thamesvalley.police.uk

PC Dean Kingham dean.kingham@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
PCSO Suzan Jones suzan.jones@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
PCSO Denise Grayburn denise.grayburn@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
Thames Valley Crimestoppers (charity) 0800 555 11

MISCELLANEOUS

Bucks Herald Correspondent (Christina feffery}...............291406 nosednews@haddenhamvillage.net
Haddenham Fish Scheme www.haddenhamfishscheme.org

Jeanne Watt 291337 Alison Green 292088

Haddenham Community Library 0845 230 3232

Haddenham Web Site http://www.haddenham.net

Haddenham Medical Centre 293300 www.haddenham.org

291276 / 07739 405474 suehvh@hotmail.couk

Village Hall Bookings (Sue Parkinson)

REMAINING 2017 MEETINGS

Council Meeting Dates Time Meeting lLocation

Monday 13th November,............... 7.30pm .......... Environment Committee ............................ Parish Council Off“ce_'_

Monday 20th November................ 7.30pm .......... Planning Committee................................. Walter Rose Room -

Monday 27th November................ 7.30pm ... Finance & General Purposes Committee .......... Parish Council Office
............................................ 7.30pm .......... Banks Parks Trustees ................................. Parish Council Off'ce'

Monday 4th December ................. 7.00pm .......... Planning Committee . ..., Wialter Rose Room

............................................ 7.30pm .......... Parish Council ........................................ Walter Rose Room::
DECEMBER RECESS - NO MEETINGS

2018 MEETINGS hhhhh g

Council Meeting Dates Time Meeting Location s
Monday Bth January ..................... 7.00pm ... ... Planning Committee.......................c, Walter Rose Room
............................................ 7.30pm .......... Parish Council ........................................ Walter Rose Room’.
Monday |5th January................ ... 7.30pm ... Environment Committee ............................ Parish Council Office:
Tuesday |6th January .................... 7.30pm ... Communications Committee _...................... Parish Council Office::
Monday 22nd January .. .. 7.30pm L Planning Committee...................cooiien ol Walter Rose Room’
Monday 29th January .................... 7.30pm .......... Finance & General Purposes Committee .......... Parish Council Office.
............................................ 7.30pm .......... Banks Parks Trustees ................................. Parish Council Office:

For further dates, please visit Parish Council website or cheek Parish Council Noticeboard by Iibrai‘y.-;




Artists & Makers Fairs 2017

Thame Town Hall,
0X9 3DP
21st October,
18th November and
2nd December

MovE WELL
MASSAGE

Bradmoor Farm,
2 Tl Stanbridge Road,
Clinical & Sports Massage ] “.  Haddenham, HP17 8]X

Remedial Exercise & 1:1 Yoga | ‘ 9th and 10th December

Come for an appointment: A, Princes Risborough

move well and feel good! Community Centre,
Stratton Road, HP27 9AX

Contact: 11th November._

Viv Slater: 07847 013 293
viv@movewellmassage.co.uk

movewellmassage.co.uk '
Ee www.sallyevansevents.co.u k<
Clinic at Haddenham Surgery 01844 273069 sllyevan@aol.com

10am — 4pm
FREE ENTRY

Heddenhom

Garden Centre |

Stanbridge Road, Haddenham, Bucks, HP17 8HN
Tel: 01844 290395
www.haddenhamgardencentre.co.uk

New Laithwaites Wine Depqr’rmen’r | Largest Plant Department in the area!

£2 50 off £5.00 off

whenyou spend £25 wheniyou spend £50
or more or more

- with this coupon when you sign up to our Reward Card

| Only valid for new sign ups, this coupon isn't valid in the coffee shop, full t's and c's in store

www.haddenham—bucks—pc.go!.uk facebook.com/HaddenhamParishCouncil




